ESSEX STRAGGLERS' ORIENTEERING SOCIETY

Committee Meeting Monday 13th May 2013 @ 1930 hrs in the meeting room adjoining Tiptree United Reformed Church, Chapel Road, Tiptree, CO5  0HP

MINUTES
Present:  John Russell  (Equipment), Geraldine Russell (Membership), Colin West (Chairman), Dave Skinner (Current Fixtures), Jack Isbester (Secretary), Andrew Cordle (Webmaster), Julie Laver (Development & Schools) and Kevin Machin (Mapping)
	No.
	Item
	Action



	1.
	Apologies for absence were received from Peter Warland, Jenny Collyer, John Collyer, Nancy Powell Davies and Eddie Banks.


	

	2.
	The Minutes of the meeting of  25th February 2013 were approved.

	

	3.
	The following were matters arising from the Minutes

3.6(Part 1) A sample Summer Series Marker provided by Peter Warland was approved

3.6(Part 2) A copy of Simon Peck’s Summer Series procedures has been put in the Organisers’ Manual on the SOS website.

3.10 The Naze map has been radically revised to reflect coastal erosion.  Kevin to remind Martin Sellens of the additional area to be added to the Wivenhoe map.

4.2 BOF state that their guidelines for dealing with Ash Dieback are likely to remain in force for a considerable time.  Agreed that competitors at SOS events are to be reminded of the guidelines in the Final Details and the Results, using words similar to those provided for the recent Writtle event.  Geraldine to provide Andrew with wording for insertion in the Organisers’ Manual. 

4.3 Colin to chase Nopesport re the proposed Colchester urban event, to enable John C. to apply for grant aid.  John R to identify appropriate Colchester BC and Essex CC officials to approach.
4.7 Fixture Secretary job descriptions have been put on the website. 
6.5 The committee noted with satisfaction that deadline problems with the Writtle event had failed to materialise.

7.2 The possibility of linking Pods and Layer Woods for an event remain to be explored as does the question of a Colchester urban event with a SUFFOC event.

11.2 The event attendance number table has been removed from the website as agreed.
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	4.
	Correspondence
1.   The tragic and untimely death of EAOA chairman John Ward was noted by the committee with a short period of silence.  Colin provided a Condolences card to be signed by committee members and the committee noted that several members intended to attend the funeral near Kings Lynn on 22nd May.

2.   The committee noted Josh Jenner’s system for upgrading permanent courses and await Eddie Banks’ evaluation with interest.
	Eddie



	5.
	1.  The Treasurer’s Report was noted.

	

	6.
	1.  The Current Fixtures report was noted.
2.  It was agreed that the Writtle event had gone much better than had been feared with the parking in the field giving no problems except at the two entrances which should both be carpeted.  In future negotiations with Lord Petre the proposed areas of use should be identified in detail, perhaps with the use of the map, to avoid conflicts with other users. Also with Oliver (manager of woodyard) re forestry work. 
6.3 It was agreed that it is desirable to establish a date early in 2015 for our next use of Writtle Forest (and ideally who will Organise and Plan) as early as possible so that we can maximise our chance of securing all the areas, including parking, we require. 

4.   Arrangements for the SOS Summer Series are well advanced.


	David S
John C



	7.
	There was no Future Fixtures report


	

	8.
	Mapping

1.   Kevin intends to produce a Purple Pen manual at an early date

2.   Agreed that he should print description sheets on the backs of old maps for the benefit of printing on waterproof paper.


	Kevin



	9.
	Equipment and club kit
1.   The location of the summer series kit, last used on Jan.1st, to be found.

2.   Some of the club’s signs are in poor condition.  Replacements to be found.

3.   Colin has a contact who will reactivate failed Emit cards for a £10 fee, with profits to charity.

4.   Contactless Emit cards are being trialed and, when allowed at events, will doubtless be popular to avoid the hassle of fitting card into control.


	John R

John R



	10.
	The Newsletter
1.   Agreed that newsletter material comes in two categories – current news items whenever they occur, and regular features such as Chairman’s Chat and Fixtures Lists.

2.   News items should be posted in the SOS Forum on the website whenever they are written and any member of SOS should be encouraged to post items.  When an item is posted SOS members will be emailed to bring the item to their attention.

3.   Regular feature Newsletters to continue to be issued four times a year.  In 2013 in May, July and October and in 2014 in January, April, July and October
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	11.
	There was no Webmaster’s report

	

	12.


	There was no Permanent Course Officer’s report
	

	13.
	The Development Committee report was noted

1.   It was agreed that SOS would provide financial assistance on a basis similar to last year for juniors to go to theYBT final.

2.   Helpers are wanted for the Olympic Legacy Fund Sponsored Family Festival Orienteering at Wivenhoe Park on Saturday 1st June.
3.   Helpers are wanted for the Schools Days at Great Notley (Tuesday 21st May) and Maldon Prom (Thursday 23rd May).

4.   Julie to re-send to SOS membership a statement of when/where helpers are wanted . Family festival at Wivenhoe is an orienteering event sponsored by the Olympic Legacy funds but otherwise OK  
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All

Julie


	14.
	EAOA

1.   The EAOA report was noted.
2.   SOS would not support a proposal to purchase an EAOA banner considering that little benefit would be gained from it.

3.  EAOA committee members to be reminded urgently to make every effort to encourage their members and contacts to support the EAOA Schools championships on 16th June, to improve the pitiful attendances of past years.
4.   The EAOA committee is requested to ensure that the EAOA Schools championships in 2014 are timetabled to take place during Feb-Apr and to be provided by a club other than SOS.

5.  The SOS committee considers that the plastic trophies given to EAOA League winners in 2012 were of such poor quality that few would want to display them.  They request that EAOA revert to giving useful trophies like the mugs or bowls awarded in past years.
6.  The committee agreed that the NOR practice of providing no loos at some of their events was unwelcome and inconsistent with the guidelines for Level C events.  Colin to write to the Chairman of NOR on this subject.  Providing information as to the nearest loos en route to the event is not an adequate substitute, but is better than simply stating baldly “No facilities” as has on occasion been the case.

7.   EAOA to be asked to make the case with BOF for an M70 relay at the British Championships in future years.  In 2013 there were 74 competitors in the individual M70+ classes and most of them went on to compete in the M60 relay where some of them were running against competitors twenty years their junior.  
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	15.
	Membership

1.   A number of members have been persuaded to renew their membership but a number of others, having failed to renew despite two reminders, have been deleted from the membership list.

2.   Geraldine to chase up one member who has moved from family member to potential individual member and may have overlooked renewal.


	Geraldine 

	16.
	Any other business

1.   The committee expressed their pleasure in the achievements of the SOS Mini Relay team (Jack Edwards, Dominic Emmerson and Lucy Warland) who won their class in the British Relays and to Chloe Cracknell, placed third in W12A in the 2013 British individual Championships.

2.    It was noted that the Park Run movement was expanding rapidly with 5k Park Runs occurring weekly in Castle Park starting at 0900 each Saturday.  Those interested should pre-register at  www.parkrun.org.uk/
3.   Colin to investigate whether SOS O-events could be advertised on the ParkRun website.
	Julie
All

Colin



	
	The date of the next meeting is 9th September 2013
There being no further business the meeting closed at 2130hrs
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